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BOARD OF EXAMINERS OF LANDSCAPE ARCHITECTS

DATE:

September 19, 2016
TIME:

1:30 P.M.

PLACE:
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 308



Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:
Christopher Schein, Chairman



Charles Adams



David Locke


Gareth Diedrick



Suzanne Grefsheim  
ALSO

Steve Long, Executive Director

PRESENT:
James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director



Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General


Leigh Hoyt, Board Administrator
CALL TO ORDER


Christopher Schein, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 1:33 p.m. 
MINUTES

A motion (I) was made by Suzanne Grefsheim, seconded by Gareth Diedrick, and unanimously carried to accept the minutes of the March 21, 2016 meeting as submitted.   
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT
There was no Complaint Committee meeting, as there were no complaints to discuss.
ETHICS TRAINING – Ethics Training was provided from 1:40 to 2:30 p.m.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Steve Long passed out a draft of the Landscape Architect CPC regulations as well as the proposed Land Surveyor CPC regulations to the Board 
and stated that the Board Council report would be given in lieu of the Executive Director Report because both reports involve CPC regulations. 
BOARD COUNSEL'S REPORT
Milena Trust advised the Board that the Board for Professional Land Surveyors made extensive changes to their CPC regulations. She noted that these changes have been approved by the Secretary. Ms. Trust urged the Board to consider revising their proposed regulations. Chris Schein noted that a substantial amount of work has already been done by the CPC Committee with input from the industry. 
Ms. Trust recommended that the CPC Committee reconvene so they can be prepared to answer comments received during the first submittal of the Concept Sheet. Chris Schein shared that the Board feels exasperated because they believe that this has already been done. Gareth Diedrick asked if there was a lot of disagreement with the first CPC Concept sheet. Ms. Trust noted that only two comments were received. Mr. Schein questioned whether or not the process should be restarted because the American Society for Landscape Architects had sponsored two meetings regarding this issue and industry support has been garnered. Ms. Trust asked Steve Long if the old CPC Committee notes could be scanned and resent to the group. Mr. Schein said that he has these documents and he would distribute them.
It was decided that the Board would review the revised Land Surveyor CPC regulations and give Mr. Schein feedback within two weeks.  Ms. Trust said that if the Board agrees to the substance of the document she will revise the Landscape Architect Concept Sheet in the same manner, to be resubmitted to the Secretary. 

NEW BUSINESS

Chris Schein mentioned Charles Adams imminent retirement and departure from the Board. 
Mr. Schein announced that he will be attending CLARB’s Annual Conference and will report back to the Board.

OLD BUSINESS

CPC Regulations were discussed in the Board Council’s report.
APPLICATIONS FOR RECIPROCITY

The following applications for reciprocity were approved:
Cleary, Nicole
Du, Juan

Granniss, Daniel

APPLICATIONS FOR EXAMINATION

The following applications for examination were approved:

Drees, Michelle 



Saba Hamidi
Hjemvik, Brian

Humes, Michael

Gannon, Alanagh

APPLICATIONS DENIALS


There were no application denials.
OTHER BUSINESS

The Board agreed to tentatively schedule the next meeting for January 23, 2017.
ADJOURNMENT

The Board unanimously carried a motion to adjourn the meeting at 3:24 p.m.


(
Without Corrections



With Corrections

Signature on File


Christopher Schein, Chairman

Date:
1/23/2017


